Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please can you provide information on the Extension of Mandatory HMO Licensing in your Local Authority.

Please enter your Local Authority:

	Leicester City Council


Has your Local Authority publicised the new HMO changes on its website?

	Yes.  The website has been amended to reflect the wider scope of mandatory HMO licensing.




Does your Local Authority have a set timescale for processing HMO applications?

	The Authority currently does not commit to a set deadline for processing HMO applications.  From October 2018 HMO applications are being processed using new online and back office arrangements. Performance is being monitored closely with a view to reducing the time taken to validate and determine applications and setting a credible and sustainable commitment for turnaround.




Does tacit consent apply to your HMO licences if handling of the application goes beyond the application processing date?

	On public safety grounds we do not provide tacit consent to applicants.




Has your Local Authority reviewed its fee structure taking into? consideration Gaskin v Richmond?

	Leicester City Council is in the process of reviewing its fees and charges for 2019/20 onwards and specifically those relating to HMO licensing.  The implications of the future status of the EU’s Provision of Services Directive and associated regulations; and the decision in Gaskin v Richmond are being actively considered.  

 


Is there a readily available fee structure for landlords to view on your Local Authority website?

	Yes, currently Leicester Council charges a fee of £900 for each application.  This is available on the website.




You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

